
 
December 11, 2006 

 
The regularly scheduled meeting of the Cleveland County Budget Board was called to order 
this 11th day of December, 2006, in the conference room of the Cleveland County Office 
Building by Chairman Leroy Krohmer.  Roll was called by Dorinda Harvey, County 
Clerk/Secretary and those present were:   
 
Leroy Krohmer, Chairman 
Dorinda Harvey, Secretary 
Bill Graves, Member 
Rhonda Hall, Member 
Denise Heavner, Member 
George Skinner, Member 
 
Vice-Chairman Saundra DeSelms and Member F. DeWayne Beggs were absent. 
 
Others present were: Christine Brannon, Tammy Howard, and Donna Roberts. 
 
After the reading of the minutes of the regular meeting of November 27, 2006, and there 
being no additions or corrections, Bill Graves moved that the minutes be approved.  Rhonda 
Hall seconded the motion. 
The vote was:  Leroy Krohmer, yes; Dorinda Harvey, yes; Bill Graves; yes, Rhonda Hall; 
yes, Denise Heavner; yes; George Skinner, yes. 
Motion carried. 
 
Chairman Krohmer called for miscellaneous discussion. 
 
Rhonda Hall, Court Clerk, asked if a directory could be put outside each of the elevators, as 
people are getting confused and don’t know what floor they are on when they get off of the 
elevators. Ms. Hall also stated as you come down the stairs you really need something at the 
bottom of the stairs on the walls, to tell people what floor it is and what offices are on that 
floor. 
Tammy Howard stated that if Bob Wood, (Building Engineer) would come up with what 
each floor needs, then she will go back to Norman Stamp and Seal and get them. 
 
Dorinda Harvey, County Clerk repressed her concern about the number of keys the present 
District Attorney’s Office has for the west parking lot and requested that when the new 
District Attorney takes office in January the keys be divided equally. 
 
Rhonda Hall asked if the west parking lot was going to be marked so people would know 
where to park. 
Tammy Howard stated the stencils came in last week and as soon as the weather clears up 
that will get done and she thinks that Dan Cary (Safety Director) will re-issue a memo as to 
who is to park in what space. 
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Several Officials have had complaints about the Sheriff’s Office taking up the parking meters 
on the west side of the building. 
   
There being no further business to come before the board, Dorinda Harvey moved that the 
meeting be adjourned.  Rhonda Hall seconded the motion. 
The vote was:  Leroy Krohmer, yes; Dorinda Harvey, yes; Bill Graves, yes; Rhonda Hall, 
yes; Denise Heavner, yes; George Skinner, yes. 
Motion carried. 


